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Statement by Mrs. NGUYEN Phuong Anh
Deputy Permanent Representative of Viet Nam

At the Review of the UPR Report of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic
 (Tuesday, 21 January 2020)
Madam President,

Viet Nam warmly welcomes the delegation of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic and thanks it for the presentation of the national report.
Viet Nam takes a good note of Laos’ strong efforts in improving its legislations and policies on human rights, including the adoption of the 43 new laws and 31 amendments, and notably the Law Apps on mobile phones to facilitate the access to and the participation in drafting new laws. Viet Nam also commends Laos for its impressive economic development and poverty reduction which in turn would help raising the living standards of the Lao people and better ensuring their human rights. 
Viet Nam recommends the following: 

1. Continue efforts in socio-economic development and poverty eradication to further facilitate the enjoyment of human rights of its people,
2. Allocate adequate resources to provide affordable and quality basic medical services to its people,

3. Strengthen measures to further promote the right to education, especially to ensure sufficient teachers and school facilities in remote areas.
Viet Nam wishes Laos a successful review. 

I thank you, Madam President./.
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